JMP (Jasper, Marion, Poweshiek) EARLY CHILDHOOD AREA
BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Skiff Medical Center-South Board Room, Newton
Wednesday, January 28th, 2015 at 5:15 pm
Roll Call:

	Name
	Present
	Absent
	Non-Board

	Jeanne Hammen (business)
	
	X
	

	Jim Kingery (elected)
	X
	
	

	Abby Lamont (consumer)
	
	X
	

	Chris Law, Vice Chair (human services)
	
	X
	

	John Leeper, Chair
	X
	
	

	Muriel Johannessen (faith)
	X
	
	

	Doug Cameron (education)
	X
	
	

	Dustin Smith, Treasurer 
	X
	
	

	Diane Ellis (health)
	X
	
	

	Staff/Visitors
	
	
	

	Nicole Brua-Behrens (Director)
	X
	
	X

	Brenda O’Halloran, CCR&R/Orchard Place
	X
	
	X

	Jackie Sparks, PAT-Jasper County
	X
	
	X

	Denice Fischer, Jasper County Extension
	X
	
	X

	Carol Camp, Jasper County Extension
	X
	
	X

	Katie McBurney, Marion Co Public Health-I-Smile
	X
	
	X


I. The meeting was called to order by John Leeper, Board Chair, at 5:20 pm.

II. Approval of Minutes: Diane Ellis moved approval of the December 3rd, 2014 board minutes, seconded by Muriel Johannessen.  Motion carried.
III. Treasurer’s Report:  Dustin Smith summarized the January 2015 JMP financials.  He is pleased to see that at mid-year funds are 43% spent (very close to 50%).  The Treasurer’s Report will be filed for audit.

IV. Directors Report: 
a. Audit Report: Nicole Brua-Behrens reported that the auditors have contacted her with a few more questions.  They continue their review of the JMP financials off-site.  When the agreed-upon procedures audit is complete she will schedule a telephone exit interview with the auditors.
b. 2nd Quarter Reports: Brua-Behrens has received all 2nd quarter reports from providers.  She will continue to review them and contact providers that are missing information.  A dash board or summary of the data will be provided at the next JMP board meeting. 
V. Committee Reports-None.
VI. Old Business: None.
VII. New Business:
a. Levels of Excellence: Brua-Behrens distributed ECI Tool N to the board and described the Levels of Excellence (LOE) process.  The JMP board needs to submit a portfolio by December 30, 2015 including the JMP Community Plan, JMP operational, fiduciary, and public awareness information.  The State ECI provides a matrix detailing information needed for each of those sections and outlines the four potential levels that an area can receive: probation, compliant, quality and model level.  The State ECI board will decide which level a local area receives once their portfolio of information has been received and a site visit has been completed.
Brua-Behrens asked for volunteers for a LOE committee to help with this process.  The committee will hold its first meeting in the next two weeks and create a time-line and plan for completing the necessary materials for the LOE submission.  It would be ideal to have a member from each county and possibly a provider or two.  Brua-Behrens asked for board members or providers to contact her if they are interested in serving.  Action Item: Schedule a LOE Committee meeting.
b. Webhosting Proposal: Brua-Behrens talked about webhosting changes for the Greater Poweshiek Community Foundation (GPCF) website.  They are coordinating webpages with their partner the Ahrens Foundation.  GPCF will pay the $180 annual fee.  Another component of this project is to redesign the GPCF website including adding more space for webpages.  The GPCF board asked Brua-Behrens to contact all non-profit partners who may want to upgrade their websites or create one and see if they will help pay the one-time $3,300 fee.
Smith suggested asking providers what they would like to see on a JMP website.  Brua-Behrens will send an email to providers asking for input and will look at other ECI local area websites to see what is posted.  After more board discussion Cameron moved to contribute $100 towards the website upgrades including building a JMP website, seconded by Smith.  Motion carried.  Action Item: Staff will send an email to providers asking what they would like to see on a JMP website and also look at other ECI area websites to see what they post for the public.
VIII. Other: None.
IX. Public Comment/Provider Reports:

a. Jasper County Extension (January featured provider):  Denice Fischer and Carol Camp presented information about Jasper County Extension activities since July 1, 2014.  They have completed a training needs assessment of providers in the JMP region, provided 21 DHS approved trainings and have 20 more scheduled, provided technical assistance, discussed the packages available in their resource library and talked about the Early Care and Education Symposium on April 18th, 2015.  They will be expanding the number of registrations and have exciting breakout sessions available.  There were several providers in the room passing contact information in order to coordinate with Jasper County Extension.
b. Provider Reports: Brenda O’Halloran from CCR&R, told the group that she is on the planning committee for the Fall Iowa Association for the Education of Young Children (IAEYC) conference in September.  Brenda wants to make sure that the ECI board is invited.  She is also serving on an articulation committee for the state of Iowa working to strengthen articulation agreements between community colleges and universities.
Katie McBurney from the Marion County Public Health’s I-Smile program talked about recent clinics in Pella and Knoxville preschools.  The Pella clinic was a first and she found evidence of decay in 47% of the children screened.  In Knoxville 24% of the children screened had evidence of decay.  Katie asked if she could check out Jasper County Extension’s dental care materials from their resource library.
X. Adjourn: The JMP board meeting was adjourned by Leeper at 6:35 pm.   The next JMP board meeting is scheduled for 5:15 pm on Wednesday, February 25th, 2015.
